
From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

ecem er 
Local Development Plan Team 
DfETourismliaison 

Subject: Publication of Lisburn & Castlereagh City Council Local Development Plan 2032 -
draft Plan Strategy 

Dear Sir/ Madam 

Further to the invitation issued to Tourism NI in October 2019 to comment on the Publication of Lisburn & 
Castlereagh City Council's Local Development Plan 2032 - draft Plan Strategy, I can provide the below comments on 

behalf of Tourism NI as a statutory consultee: -

TOURISM NI COMMENTS: 

• Tourism NI welcomes the publication of Lisburn & Castlereagh City Council Local
Development Plan 2032 - draft Plan Strategy and the opportunity to comment.

• Tourism NI has engaged and worked closely with Lisburn & Castlereagh City Council's (LCCC)
Planning Dept. over the past two years or more as part of 1-1 Meetings and wider Stakeholder
Engagement Meetings and Events and has contributed to the direction and content of the draft
Plan Strategy from a tourism perspective

• Tourism NI is also represented on the LCCC Community Planning Partnership as a statutory
partner and works very closely with the Council's Tourism Dept on a number of projects and
initiatives

• Tourism NI appointed a dedicated Regional Manager for the LCCC area in 2016 and has since
supported and part funded a Tourism Strategy 2018 - 22 for the LCCC area and which is
currently being implemented

• The Local Development Plan 2032 - Draft Plan Strategy establishes:

o A clear aspiration to grow the visitor economy through a sustainable approach that will
balance the needs of the visitor and tourism industry, with careful protection of the built
and natural environment.

o That the existing city and town hubs, for example Hillsborough and Lisburn, and rural
settlements provide the best option for the growth of sustainable tourism
accommodation. Settlements typically offer existing services and facilities that visitors
enjoy and facilitate a gateway to natural assets.

o The need for additional hotel accommodation in the district and Tourism NI welcomes
the fact that some progress has been made in this area with the development of a new
52-bedroom hotel in Lisburn Square, due to open in 2020.
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